Parish Council Report
 May 2017
The Annual Village Meeting on 25th April provided an opportunity for villagers to give their views on a number of important issues.  A group of volunteers has bee set up to investigate in detail how and whether to initiate the process of producing a Neighbourhood Plan for Birdingbury. This process has to be community-based and open, so it is great to have interested villagers prepared to find out what the pros and cons are of getting a plan agreed.  I shall report back on progress on this.
Those attending the AVM agreed that the telephone box should be retained and that it should be used to house a defibrillator.  Cllr Jackie Morton has arranged a meeting in The Birbury on June 14th to carry this forward.
Considerable concern was expressed by many people present at the AVM about the growing problem of dog-fouling.  A small minority of dog owners seem apparently unaware of the health hazards and unpleasantness of leaving dog mess on our streets.  While no-one wants to ‘name and shame’ the culprits (as was suggested at the meeting) we urge dog owners to ensure their animals do not leave behind such mess – either by allowing their pets out alone or not ensuring that all members of the family are fully aware of the need to pick up!  I apologise for bringing this up yet again, but there was a real feeling of frustration at the meeting that this problem continues and appears to be growing.
The Chairman of the Club Committee reported some new approaches to trying to implement the view (expressed by the village in the 2009 Parish Plan) that the Club, the Birbury and the PC should find ways to work together to provide an integrated community facility.  I’m sure we shall be hearing more of this – if there is a will, there surely will be a way!

The distribution of the Welcome to Birdingbury leaflet to all residents has been warmly welcomed, and has resulted in some important amendments to some of the information.  Thank you to all those who have given us this feed-back.  The amended version will be on the Birdingbury website.

You may have noticed that the promised replacement trees have been planted: three on the corner opposite the Rectory Field, one by the post box, another near the War Memorial and the sixth on Main Street.  Thanks to those who have kindly agreed to keep them watered for this first growing season – another example of the splendid community spirit  to be found in Birdingbury.

The next meeting of the Parish Council which will take place at:
7.30pm on Tuesday 20th June 2017 in the Birbury

With best wishes,
Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
